
2.24.22  Tburg Rotary Minutes

Present: Shelly Bullock, Zoren Bullock, Neil DeRaiche, Peggy Haine, Michael Jimenez, Cindy 
Kain, Joan Munich, Bill Overbaugh, Angel Stillions

Absent: Joseph Barrett, Mark Baumann, Mary Bouchard, Ben Guthrie, Dennis Guy-Sell, Mary 
Guy-Sell, Darlynne Overbaugh, Kathleen Overbaugh, Tom Over Baugh, Durand Van Doren, 
Frank Zgola

In the absence of our Fearless Leader, Kathleen, Michael Jimenez, former fearless leader called 
the meeting to order.

First order of business was pricing for the chicken barbecues this year, as the cost of chicken is 
rising exponentially. Suggestions for a reasonable, palatable price went from $12 to $15. Neil 
suggested pricing at $13 and returning change in $2 bills. April 16 is our first barbecue of the 
season, so we are going to have to decide soon.

Peggy reported that Supermarket Sweepstakes posters, large and small, and tickets were 
designed and printed by Mary GuySell, and Peggy is waiting for a slight break in the weather to 
get started.  She will circulate a sign-in sheet among the Rotarians soon for ticket-selling at the 
ShurSave.

We discussed  having our first in-person meeting of the year on Thursday, March 3, and Neil 
said he’d check with the Legion. Zoren and Shelly agreed to cook for our first face-to-face 
meeting since the pandemic started.

We have two nominations for Student of the Month and the committee plans to gather at the 
Legion at 6:15 on March 3, just before the meeting, to choose a recipient, and would hope to 
make a Student of the Month presentation on March 10.

Bill offered to help with the event, and a tentative date of July 8 was selected, dependent upon 
approval of the golf course. Angel notified the group that we have our first hole sponsor, Pine 
Tree Farm.

Thanks to Michael for chairing the meeting in Kathleen’s absence.

Happy Dollars

Neil was happy for 50-degree weather, Angel for her dog making it through cancer surgery, 
Frank for a better Rotary magazine, Neil for Cornell Vet College’s sensitivity and competence in 
putting down his beloved elderly dog, and Joan for her chiropractor’s resolution of her terrible 
back pain.

We ended early with the Five-Way Test, and excitement about meeting next week in the flesh 
for the first time in many months.


